
This Election May Be The Most
Important Of Our Time
For  the  last  three  general  elections  we  have  heard
commentators tell us, at least the conservative commentators,
that this is the most important election of our time.  I
thought they were just making it sound important but looking
back at the results of those elections it is obvious that they
were very important. More important than most people on the
right thought.

In 2008 we were looking at a candidate we knew, John McCain
and a candidate will still don’t know, Barack Obama.  I have
been an independent since Reagan. Whom I voted for both times,
because in my state you’re Democrat or Republican or you don’t
participate in the primary process.  I knew John McCain and
knew he was a bad candidate.  Nobody really knew Barack Obama,
still don’t, but what was available on him proved he was a
horrible candidate.  Obama even stated what he was going to do
to take America down several notches.

On Meet the Press on September 7, 2008 he stated: “It’s my
intention,  if  elected,  to  disarm  America  to  the  level  of
acceptance to our Middle East Brethren. If we, as a Nation of
warring people, conduct ourselves like the nations of Islam,
where peace prevails – – – perhaps a state or period of mutual
accord could exist between our governments ……” We need to
conduct ourselves ‘like the nations of islam’?  Seriously?
That  should  have  scared  the  heck  out  of  all  of  American
voters.  This didn’t bother the Democrats.  If that wasn’t
enough, in his book Audacity of Hope he stated: ‘I will stand
with the Muslims should the political winds shift in an ugly
direction.’  Any one that would stand with our enemy instead
of the nation he was elected to serve as leader, doesn’t
deserve to hold that position.  But, again, this didn’t bother
the Democrats.  Then we had the flag pin moment.
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He stated: “As I’ve said about the flag pin, I don’t want to
be perceived as taking sides.” “There are a lot of people in
the  world  to  whom  the  American  flag  is  a  symbol  of
oppression…” “The anthem itself conveys a war-like message.
You know, the bombs bursting in air and all that sort of
thing.”   Obama  continued:  “The  National  Anthem  should  be
‘swapped’ for something less parochial and less bellicose. I

like the song ‘I’d Like To Teach the World To Sing’.[1] 1 He
felt that wearing the flag was taking sides?  Isn’t that what
the President is supposed to do?  Then he states he wants to
feminize our National Anthem!  What more did any God-fearing
patriot need to hear to know this anti-American lowlife was
not fit for the office?  Again, the Democrats had no problem. 
They wanted power and didn’t care who got hurt to get it.

McCain was bad, but he wasn’t that bad.  A friend of mine that
was one of our State Senators commented that elections have
consequences.  That they did.  In 2008 we elected a British
subject, literally, as President of the United States.  He may
have been born in Hawaii, which is greatly questionable, and
we don’t have time to cover that in this article, but because
his  dad  was  a  British  subject,  international  protocol
acknowledged by the United States dictated that Obama was also
a British subject and citizen of Kenya.  Again, the Democrats
didn’t have a problem with violating the Constitution and
neither  did  the  Republicans.   That  shows  you  how  many
globalists  are  in  the  Republican  Party.   Elections  have
consequences.

The worst part about Obama was he was re-elected in 2012. 
People  ignored  the  fact  that  he  did  two  world  tours
apologizing for the actions of America.  You know, saving the
world  from  German  domination  in  WWI  and  German/Japanese
domination in WWII, being the most prosperous nation, the
world has ever seen without giving our wealth away to nations
that won’t let their people access the resources of their
nation, what cads we are,  giving aid to nations that hate us



and the list goes on.

Then  we  have  the  ‘most  transparent  administration  in  the
history of America’.  People either forgot or ignored the
Chrysler bailout,[2] and who could forget Obamacare?  You know
the, If you like your doctor you can keep your doctor lie,[3]
the political profiling by the IRS,[4] the assault on free
speech and due process on college campuses,[5] then we have
the EPA’s Cap and Trade on carbon emissions.[6]  Elections
have consequences.  Do we even have to talk about Fast and
Furious?, Benghazi?, the Iran nuclear deal and the pallets of
money he sent them.  By the way, when Loretta Lynch was asked

where Obama got the money, she pleaded the 5th.  So we’re sure
that it was an upright transaction.  Remember Eric Holder
being held in contempt of Congress for refusing to hand over
documents?  We still don’t have those documents. Elections
have consequences.

Now we see the riots, shootings, bomb threats from the left
because they are no longer in power and demand that they get
it back.  Remember Hillary Clinton stating that there will be
no civility until the Democrats are back in power?  She didn’t
say that because Democrats are civil, she said that because
they  won’t  be  civil  until  they  are  back  in  power!   Her
statement  went  like  this:  “You  cannot  be  civil  with  a
political party that wants to destroy what you stand for, what
you care about,” she claimed. “That’s why I believe, if we are
fortunate enough to win back the House and or the Senate,
that’s when civility can start again. But until then, the only
thing that the Republicans seem to recognize and respect is
strength.”[7]  You would think she was talking about Trump
destroying all that is America but the reality of it all is
she is seeing everything that her womanizing husband and the
Bush’s and the illegal president Obama began to build to make
America the banana republic being torn down.

This is the most important election of our life time.  Every
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election from this day forward will be the same thing.  If the
left ever gets back in power. we can kiss this great nation
goodbye.  Lyndsey Graham stated during the Kavanaugh hearings
when  it  was  obvious  that  the  Democrats  were  bound  and
determined to keep a liberal seat on the Supreme Court that he
hoped they never were put back into power because of what they
would do if they ever had the opportunity.

Elections have consequences and we see what they do when they
aren’t in power, what will they do when they are in power?  I
fear for my children and grandchildren.  If we/they slack up
just  a  little  our  nation  will  be  nothing  more  than  a
footnote.  The Democrats have exhibited just what they will
do.  Open borders and allowing anyone who crosses the border
to  vote,  they’ll  get  rid  of  the  Electoral  College  and
conservatives will never hold office again.  America will be
no more than a third world disaster.  Trump would use a
different word, but this is read by people who may find a more
accurate description offensive.

Elections have consequences!  Please think before you vote. 
Your kids future depends on it.
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